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Dear Parents,
I’m sure you are all very aware of the dramatic increase in covid 19 cases over recent days. In a bid to try to reduce transmission, Peter Weir has announced that pupils will not return to school as planned for face to face teaching until 11th January (subject to review). This means that remote learning will take place during school days next week through Google Classroom.  

It has been advised by Peter Weir that the first day, which for us is 5th January, should be used by staff to prepare for remote learning. This means remote learning for pupils will begin on Wednesday 6th January. 
We appreciate the difficulty this may cause for you as parents and regret that we are in this unfortunate position. 
In order to facilitate essential keyworkers, we will be offering supervision for those children whose parents are keyworkers and who cannot avail of any other childcare facilities. It is important that this service is only used if necessary and as a last resort as we need to maintain low numbers to minimise risk. We are also offering places for vulnerable children.Staff will also be working preparing, delivering and offering feedback for online learning. Children who attend school will not be directly taught and will be social distancing at individual desks. If you wish to apply for a place for your child(ren) you need to email the school before Monday morning at info@stjosephspscrossgar.downpatrick.ni.sch.uk and provide the following details:

Name and jobs parents do as keyworkers or if your child is vulnerable
Telephone number

Names of children,
Days you wish your child to attend school. (available – Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 6th, Thursday 7th and Friday 8th January) Please note there will be no school meals available on these dates.

If there are too many applicants, children will be prioritised based on the information provided, where both parents are keyworkers. 
Remember your child should complete online learning from Wednesday 6th January – Friday 8th January. We are glad that this is for a short duration and look forward to welcoming all the children back to school on 11th January 2021 for what hopefully will be a more settled year ahead. Peter Weir has indicated that the situation will be under review so if there are any further updates, we will keep you informed.
Thank you for your support. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Mrs S McArdle 

Principal

